Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 9th January 2023 at 7.45pm in the Church Foyer
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Allen Snow, David Greenwood, Steve Burden (Church Warden), David Rogers, John Haughan, Jo Davies, Isaac Davies, Sarah Benelli, Louise Woodward, Sue Thatcher, Andrea Duncan
Apologies

Julian Dickinson, Duncan de Gruchy
1. The meeting opened at 7.45pm in the Church Foyer
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting by informing that we had donated £1000 to Tearfund and £500 to Gloucester City Mission (GCM) from the surplus funds from The Mission budget and read the reply letter from GCM.  Stephen also reflected about a homeless gentleman that came into the Church.  Prayer was given for thanks for the expression of Christian Compassion for the poor and committing this evening to the Lord.  This was followed by the Lord’s Prayer
3. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 7th November 2022
The PCC Minutes of Monday 7th November 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 5th December 2022
The SC Minutes of Monday 5th December 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
4. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of 7/11/22
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 5/12/22
· A question was raised regarding the amount of Mission funding allocated to Tearfund and GCM.  It was confirmed that the figure was rounded up by £100 so that £1000 could be donated to Tearfund and £500 to GCM
· Invoices from the Welcome Table were received in time for the end of year accounts

· Stephen brought the proposal to the PCC regarding volunteer Subsidised training funds as in the past he has had to make an individual decision on whether to offer a subsidised request.  It was agreed that an additional cost up to the amount of the staff training could be made for volunteers and the Staff (Youth Pastor and Childrens and Family Worker)  can allocate this appropriately, whether it is for one person or between a few people. Other questions were raised such as whether all volunteers should be aware that there is a training budget and be encouraged to do training.  It was agreed that Stephen will make aware to the Team Leaders of all volunteers that there is a training budget and to encourage them to let the PCC know if they forecast any training needs for this year.  It was agreed for the training budget to remain as proposed as any training costs can be brought to the PCC for consideration.  
· Stephen informed that £432 had been raised from the Christmas donations and £216 will be donated to Embrace and £216 to The Children’s Society.  It was suggested that this is a lower amount from previous years as people do not seem to carry cash with them.  It was suggested that next year we offer people to donate electronically using a QR code or through the church website.
Action: Jo and David G offered to look into this. 
5. Treasurers’ Report
Simon circulated the latest income and expenditure for December prior to the meeting.  He reports that there are no surprises with the figures and has no concerns.  No questions were raised. 
Proposed 2023 budget

Simon reported that our income for 2022 slightly exceeded our outgoings but this year the proposed budget has to be increased significantly, mainly due to utilities.  The proposed budget was brought to the PCC.   
It was discussed whether there should be an increase in staff salaries, this year, above the agreed Diocesan increase due to rising costs.  It was agreed to wait until we hear what the Diocesan increase is for lay workers and discuss this again at the SC meeting in February and then bring the proposal to the PCC meeting in March.  
It was discussed whether Mission donations should be increased due to the rising costs.  However, it was agreed to keep to the proposed amount of £19,400 but to make the congregation know that we donate 10% of their giving to mission support.  Therefore, if and when giving increases so does the amount we can give in support of our Mission Partners.
It was proposed that the PCC accept the proposed 2023 budget with the provision that staff salaries are discussed and looked at again and any fresh proposal brought by the Standing Committee to the next meeting of the PCC in March.
Proposer:  Steve B

Seconder:  David R

Vote: Unanimous

Simon reminded Stephen that an annual report is now due.
A question was raised about the purpose of the budgets and why some budgets (e.g Youth/Children) have different sums allocated.  Simon informed that the budgets are a means of keeping track of month to month expenditure.  

A question was raised whether a new Treasurer had been identified to replace Simon when he steps-down in April.  Stephen said this is a matter for prayer for the PCC.
Simon brought to the PCC some proposed guidelines for good practise in handling and accounting for money when part of fund raising initiatives, as recorded in the SC meeting minutes of 5/12/22
A thank you was given to Jo and the team for organising the Church Christmas Party.  No additional costs were incurred, and all expenses were covered by the sale of tickets.  There was a surplus of funds which were paid into the church account to offset the cost of heating the Church.
6. Safeguarding

Duncan was not present at the meeting and no report has been received. 
Stephen updated that he has now completed his Raising awareness of Domestic Abuse Training and encouraged all PCC members to complete their training.  Links for the training can be obtained from HH in the office.
7. Fabric report

Sara informed they are chasing a new quote for the repointing of the wall as Sweets that have previously quoted have said that they can re-assess the quote for the work.
Damp patches to the inside of the Church are being investigated after appearing after the wind and rain at the weekend and could be linked to the need for the pointing to be attended too.
We are still awaiting a report and quote for the stonework repairs to the East Window.

Air vents in room 4 have been replaced with tiles and insulation.  There have been no comments of the room being cold which is encouraging.
Steve has modified the PA system in room 4

The wall in room 4 by the Hatch has been cleaned

It has been decided to put on hold the consideration of replacing the boiler with a Heat Pump due to increased electricity costs.  It has been agreed to revisit once the energy costs become more stable

Ella has been cleaning the Church for some weeks and this is working well.  She will continue until the beginning of March

Steve updated us regarding the Solar Panels.  He informed that he is still negotiating with regards to the Council Conservation restrictions with respect to the Faculty process which trumps planning restrictions for historic church buildings. He is discussing this with the DAC before contacting the Council again.
A comment was raised that the cleaners are leaving the Hall floor wet on a Thursday before Smarties.  Sara agreed to speak to the cleaning company.
Stephen informed that we require an H&S rep for the PCC and 12 are booked onto First Aid training course this month at a cost of approx £400.  He also informed that an offer letter has been sent to the proposed new Verger but an acceptance has not as yet been received.  
The date for the ordination of the new Curate is 25th June at Gloucester Cathedral.
Stephen thanked Steve and Sara for being our Churchwardens and looking after our buildings

8. Staffing update

Louise informed that the staffing committee have met since the last PCC meeting.

Louise has not yet been able to complete the Menopause policy to circulate

Louise informed that a replacement for the staffing committee will be required when David R and herself step down from the PCC in April due to serving for 6 years

Stephen informed that the staff are well (apart from having coughs and colds).  Please encourage them in all the good work that they do.
9. Mission Evangelism

Andrea updated on the Welcome table. Although there are small numbers attending, it has allowed relationships to build and some families have returned to Church for other activities.  The momentum needs to build following the school holidays.  She confirmed that fliers are at the Foodbank and with schools and at Smarties.  Please continue to pray. 

Those who have recently attended Alpha are now in life-groups

Andrea informed that she was amazed with the Christingle service and would like to explore more puppet work within the community i.e. at the Tewkesbury Big Weekend event.  There needs to be another adult volunteer to assist with the puppets.  

Sarah has been teaching Polish to a member of the congregation whose son is particularly enjoying TJC and has led the family to Church.
Thanks was given to Andrea and Sarah for their input

10.  Xact drama proposal

The Xact drama proposal was circulated prior to the meeting.  The proposed November performance date was discussed as the intense rehearsals correspond with other busy Christmas Activities in the Church.  However, it was thought that early November was a good time as this is between the Mop Fair and Christmas which will keep the community interested in the Church and would be in keeping with the pantomime theme.
The content of the script was discussed as previously it has been thought that a pantomime was not in keeping with the Church’s mission.  However, LB has informed that the Script can be adapted and it was agreed that the Xact Core Planning Team will look at the Script and inform the PCC of their thoughts.
Action:  Xact Core Planning Team to look at the Aladdin Script and advise the PCC

11. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  Events occurring in May and June not already approved:
· Discovering Britain
12. Correspondence
None
13. AOB
Stephen informed that Simon will be stepping down as Treasurer from the PCC in April.  Allen, Louise and David R will also need to step down in April due to serving for 6 years.  Allen is also our Deanery Synod rep, which we will be losing.  Please pray for the identification of a new treasurer.  Stephen gave thanks for those having served on the PCC.
14. The meeting closed at 9.40pm 
The meeting closed with prayer for our gathering together and thanking God for blessing us with new families to the Church
The date of the next SC Meeting:  6th February 2023
The date of the next PCC Meeting: 6th March 2023
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